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* ** 

6th  floor, Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi 
Dated the 3rd May, 2017 

Office Memorandum  

Subject: De-notification of the Recruitment rules for the 
post of Coal Controller in the Coal Controller 
Organisation, Kolkata 

The post of Coal controller was being filled up based on the 
recruitment rules published in the Part-2 Section (3) Sub-
Section (1) dated 07.01.2009. It has now been decided that 
henceforth, the post will be filled up through Central Staffing 
Scheme (CSS) which would enable the Government to select an 
officer with wider administrative and field experience. Therefore, 
the existing Recruitment Rules as per the notification referred 
above is proposed to be rescinded. 

2. 	In compliance with instructions issued vide DoP&T O.M. 
dated AB-14017/ 61/2008-Estt. (RR) dated 13.10.2015. All 
stakeholders are requested to furnish their comments at 
socpam.moc(&nic.in, if any, within 30 days to the undersigned 
so as to enable this office to take up the issue with UPSC and 
Ministry of Law for finalization. 
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(A.K. Mandal) 
Under Secretary to the Government of India 

Tele: 23382269 

To 
All Stake holders 

Copy to: 

Technical Director, NIC for uploading on the website of 
MOC 
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